
 
Health & Human Services Committee Meeting  

June 28, 2018 

 

Present:  N. Rosario, D. Hunt, B. Bieder, H. Acampora, A. Chirico, M.J. Musano, J. Boiko,  

I. Guanill-Elukowich, R. Baez, R. Franklin, A. Ponder 

Absent:  J. Ortiz 

Guests:  K. Gaine, A. Hoyte-Nelson, J. Murphy, M. Crafton, K. McCullough, J. Laddaga,  

V. Bonaparte 

 

 

D. Hunt opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. Representatives from The Joint Commission 

and the New York State Department of Health provided an overview of the accreditation process and 

how they follow-up on complaints and issues with quality of care. A round table discussion followed 

where all attendees shared their concerns regarding issues of overcrowding in the Emergency Room, 

extended wait times, hallway beds, infection control, and overall poor quality of care especially at the 

Weiler Campus. Representatives from both agencies shared that hallway beds are allowed in extenuating 

circumstances and would follow-up on the concerns of the community. They also stressed the importance 

of patients/families documenting their complaints. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  The healthy lifestyle walk will take place on June 30 at the Maritime Academy. 

 


